
                                                                   March 26, 1999                         Refer to: HMHS-
CC58

Keith R. Lane, P.E.
Director of Research and Materials
Connecticut Department of Transportation
280 West Street
Rocky Hill, CT  06067-3502

Dear Mr. Lane:

In your February 22 letter to the Director of the Federal Highway Administration’s Office of
Engineering, you requested acceptance of the Narrow Connecticut Impact Attenuation System
(NCIAS) as an NCHRP Report 350 test level 3 (TL-3) crash cushion for use on the National
Highway System (NHS).  To support your request, you also sent us two copies each of crash test
reports prepared by the Texas Transportation Institute on Report 350 tests 3-32, 3-33, 3-37, 3-
38, and 3-39.  These were the tests recommended by Mr. Dwight A. Horne in his April 18, 1997
response to Dr. Charles E. Dougan.

The NCIAS consists of eight steel cylinders in a single row with two anchored wire ropes along
each side.  All cylinders are 900 mm in diameter and 1200 mm tall.  Wall thicknesses vary from
3.2 mm to 9.5 mm.  Enclosure 1 shows the general configuration and details of the first two
cylinders.

We have reviewed the information you submitted and concur that the appropriate Report 350
evaluation criteria were met for tests 3-32, 3-33, and 3-37.  We noted that test 3-38 was repeated
after an initial failure (excessive passenger compartment deformation) and that the additional
stiffening of cylinder No. 8 produced satisfactory results.  We noted also that the reverse-direction
hit (test 3-39) resulted in vehicle snagging and unacceptable passenger compartment intrusion.  In
lieu of additional design changes and further testing, you opted to prohibit the use of the NCIAS
in locations where wrong-way hits are likely.  Enclosure 2 consists of summary sheets of the tests
run under Report 350.

Based on our review, we consider the NCIAS to meet the evaluation criteria for an NCHRP
Report 350 crash cushion at TL-3 and it may be used on the NHS (at locations where reverse-
direction impacts are unlikely) when selected by a transportation agency.  Although the NCIAS is
patented, we understand that the rights to manufacture and use the system are non-proprietary
and that plans and specifications may be obtained through your office.

Sincerely yours,

(original signed by Dwight A. Horne)

Dwight A. Horne
Director, Office of Highway Safety Infrastructure
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